
 

1300 I Street, Room 
400W Washington 
District of Columbia, 
20005 United States 
 

Verizon Online LLC 

21 Nov 2016 
 

To the attention of 
Federal Communications Commission 
Authorization and Evaluation Division 
 
 
Subject: Request for Short Term Confidentiality 
 
 
 
FCC ID: 2ABTEIPSTB1200 

To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Pursuant to Sections 0.457 and 0.459 of the Commission's rules, 
we request short-term confidential treatment for the following 
information until 180 days after the Grant Date of Equipment 
Authorization1 in order to ensure sensitive business information 
remains confidential until the actual marketing of the device: 
 
External Photos 
Internal Photos 
Test Setup Photos 
User Manual 
 
The above materials contain sensitive business information not 
customarily made public prior to actual marketing of the device. 
Verizon's video distribution services are subject to intense 
competition. The public disclosure of these matters prior to 
actual marketing of the device might be harmful to the Applicant 
and provide unjustified benefits to its competitors. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

Carlos Javier Borlando / Manager, New Product Development 
Verizon Online LLC 
Tel. 908 559 4590 
Email: c.javier.borlando@verizon.com 

                         
1 Verizon will notify the relevant TCB if Verizon commences 
marketing of the device prior to 180 days after the Grant of 
Equipment Authorization.  See KDB Publication 726920 at 4. 


